FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20426

March 6, 2007

Re: FOIA No. FY07-39

Chal A. Martin, P.E.
Director/City Engineer

City of Burlington
Department of Public Works
900 E. Fairhaven Avenue
Burlington, WA 98233

Dear Mr. Martin:

This letter is in'reference to your Freedom of Information Act, 5 U.S. C. § 552
(20006), request filed with the Commission on February 7,2007. We have determined
hat to replyto your request, we need to consult with other components of the agency
having substantial subject-matter interest therein. Therefore, in accordance with the
provisions in Section 388.110(b) of the Commission's Rules of Practice and Procedure,
we are notifying you that we have extended the time limit to make an initial
determination on your request for records. We expect to be able to send you an initial
determination on your request by March 21, 2007.

Cordially,
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Philis J. Posey
Acting Secretary

cc:  Andrew J. Black

Director
Office of Iixternal Affairs
Federal Enérgy Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC- 20426
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